## Hartley Township Supervisors Meeting September 11,2024

Call to Order

Pledge/ Prayer

List of people attending the meeting: Bradley Wagner (Chairman), Rudy Lyons (Road Master), Rodney Kline (Supervisor), Robert Dluge (Solicitor) by phone, Kayla Zechman (Secretary), Joseph Schnure, Paul Klauger, William Moore, Mrs. Moore, Shawn McLaughlin & Jacob Moyer.

**Review Of Minutes:** Bradley made a motion to approve the minutes second by Rudy. Motion carried.

Review Of Bills: Bradley made a motion to approve the bills second by Rodney. Motion carried.

Review of Agenda: Bradley made a motion to approve the agenda second by Rodney. Motion carried.

Public Comment: William Moore was here to discuss some concern over severe storm water damage that is happening to his property. Mr. Moore is here tonight to ask the supervisors if he could have permission to have the CKCOG get involved to change the grade of where the runoff is coming from. Bradley also explained that if the CKCOG goes out to assess the runoff problem and there is no violation of the ordinance. Once CKCOG bills the township Mr. Moore will then be billed to reimburse the township. Mr. Moore agreed that he understood. Bradley made a motion to have the CKCOG assess the water runoff problem, Rudy second. Motion carried.

Communication: Noting to report.

West End Fire Company: Kayla read the report from June, July and August report as follows: 5 Tree Down, 1 Barn Fire, 2 EMS Response, 2 Wires Down, 3 Flooded Basement, 1 Smoke in Building, 1 Electrical Odor, 2 EMS Assist, 1 Rescue Assist, 1 MVA, 1 Gas Leak, 1 Fire Alarm & 1 Brush Fire.

West End Ambulance: Nothing to report.

Rec. Center Report: Nothing to report.

Zoning Report: Kayla read the zoning report, and 1 permit was issued for August for \$350.00, for a cabin replacement.

Road Mater Report: 1.) We finished repairing roads that got washed out from heavy rains. 2.) We widened, tar & chipped the Rec. Center Road. 3.) The tar & chip is done on Polly Pine as well. 4.) We are now fixing any water run off on Ranck Road.

Treasurer's Report: Nothing to report.

Old Business: Nothing to report.

New Business: 1.) Bradley made a motion to adoption resolution # R-09-2024 Penn Dot Winter Maintenace Agreement in which the township will receive the sum of \$22,997.76 on November 15,2024, Rudy second. Motion carried. 2.) There was some discussion regarding the bridge on Palman Road. After much discussion Rudy made a motion to have Mr. Dluge send a letter to the county saying that the township does not want to agree to replace the bridge on Palman Road. Rodney seconded. Motion carried. After the motion was made Shawn McLaughlin came to the meeting with blueprints for the Palman Road bridge replacement. He answered many questions the supervisors had. Shawn also explained the county did get permission for the right of ways needed to complete the replacement and the project is set to start the end of 2025. Shawn explained that the township will owe \$50,000.00 depending on the cost for the engineer, materials etc. Bids will be advertised September 24th. Bids will be awarded in October and contracts will be set by November 5th. The township does have time to sign the contract since the supervisors would like to

change the wording in some of the paragraphs of the proposed contract. Kayla will forward what the supervisors would like changed to Shawn and he will change the wording. The estimated time for the project to be completed is about a month. After much discussion Bradley amended the previous motion to have Mr. Dluge send a letter to the county that the township does not want to move forward with the bridge replacement to, Bradley made a motion to Hartley Township does want to move forward with the bridge replacement on Palman Road and Hartley Township will pay no more than 50,000,00. Rodney seconded. Motion carried. 3.) The public is questioning what is happening with the Laurelton Center. The planning commission still has not heard from Mr. Fulkroad. Kayla will reach out to Mr. Fulkroad to see what the future looks like for the Laurelton Center.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

September 11, 2024

Respectfully submitted by Kayla Zechman, Township Secretary